
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: September 8, 2022
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, and Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager.

MINUTES: 
Sharon Trabona moved and Alison Freeman seconded acceptance of the August 11, 2022 minutes, as corrected prior to the meeting. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
The Committee reviewed the August financial statement. Attendants’ salaries were where they should be (16.6% for 2 months of the fiscal year). Universal Waste (UV) was slightly over amount budgeted for this point in the fiscal year. As of August 31, 8.7 % of the solid waste disposal has been expended. Jim Coombs reminded the Committee that this summer has been the busiest at the Transfer Station (TS) ever and he would not be surprised if Rogers hauling bills are greater than expected because of more hauls. 
Amanda Campbell, Assistant to the Selectmen, ordered new stickers and authorized payment of $492.43 for them. 

OPERATIONS:

Jim reported that the TS continues to be busy. DEP inspection occurred during August. The inspector’s only issue was with the metals pile. The concern is liquids leaching into the ground. The Town has not received the report, but Sharon, who met with the inspector, said his recommendation will be for hot top underneath and jersey barriers in front of the woods. Alison thought that the Town had complied with the previous DEP direction to have a gravel base. Jim said that there were small pieces of metal buried in the gravel. Jim said the inspector was amenable to working with the Town to comply. Jim said the inspector wanted a copy of the Town’s TS manual. Sharon said the inspector shared that there will be a new metals collection company, 607 Lewiston Junction Rd LLC, based in Auburn, but it will not be operational until next year.  Dave noted that the metals were picked up a couple days before the inspection. Mike Naylor cleaned up the area where metals had been pushed into the trees. 
Dave Polito reminded the Committee that Mary McDonald, Financial Director, wants to meet with the Committee on long range plans. He said the pole structure covering the compactor and bulky containers needs some repairs: new roof and other minor carpentry repairs. 

Dave asked about winter prep. He suggested that the attendants go through the storage container for snow blowers, shovels, and other equipment to determine which pieces are ready to use and to discard unusable equipment. 
Alison asked if Jim and the other attendants have been able to collect addresses of weekly rentals. He said some people were not open to giving addresses. 

Jim explained that the TS is trying Bonus Redemption (owners Janet and Gary Fairfield and their son Shawn Fairfield) from Newcastle on a trial basis. The company has done one pick up of returnables. If Georgetown goes with Bonus Redemption, citizens will have to be more diligent in making sure only Maine returnables are placed in the correct containers. Sharon ask for clarification of what Jim meant. He explained that folks will have to sort the returnables into different labeled containers. Alison noted an article in the Portland Press Herald on the increase cost of for redemption centers’ employees, but the price for the returnables has not increased. Jim met with Alison Hepler, Georgetown legislature representative, regarding this. The legislature will likely take up this issue in the next session. 
OTHER:

Alison reported that on August 25, 2022 the Town has received the DEP annual report comment letter for 2021. The DEP letter noted that Georgetown’s annual reports for 2019 and 2020 had not been received.  Alison is currently completing them and will submit when done. 

The best way to reach Jim about TS business is to text him.
NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, October 13, 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

Dave moved and Sharon seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


